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GNPEC Annual Institutional Survey 

We kindly request that a representative of your institution completes the brief annual Customer 

Service Satisfaction Survey. GNPEC strives to improve processes and efficiencies, and your feedback 

is very valuable. We carefully consider all responses in our improvement efforts. The survey is open 

from January 17, 2023 to January 31, 2023. Please click here to take the survey: Customer Service 

Satisfaction Survey. 

Upcoming Commission Meeting 

The next Commission Meeting will be held via teleconference on February 27, 2023 at 1pm. Please 

email info@gnpec.ga.gov for call-in instructions.   

Additionally, please consider submitting a School Spotlight form for staff to potentially highlight at our 

next Commission Meeting if your organization, students, or graduates have received accolades or other 

recognitions. We would love to hear about the impactful ways our institutions are serving Georgia! 

 

Reminders 

Inactivity Policy 

Inactive Programs 

For unaccredited institutions, GNPEC has defined an inactive program to be an authorized 

program that has not had any enrolled student for at least two (2) years. 

If the institution wishes to seek program approval in the future, a New Program Fee (please 

see the Schedule of Fees) and New Program Application will be required. 

Accredited institutions should notify GNPEC if they have stopped offering any programs so 

that they may be inactivated in EDvera. 

Inactive Authorized Institutions 

GNPEC has defined an inactive institution to be any authorized institution that has not 

enrolled students in any approved program for at least two (2) years. This includes institutions 

with multiple programs that have had no enrollment in any program for at least two (2) years 

as well as single program institutions. Such institutions are no longer eligible for GNPEC 

Authorization. In this situation at the time of Renewal, the institution will be notified of the 

need to cease operations and surrender student records. 
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Please note that GNPEC is continuing to reduce flexibility regarding enrollment and inactivity due to 

Covid-related circumstances reinstating the above policies in place regarding inactivity. 

Mandatory Evaluation of Modality Shifts 

As of September 1, 2022, all institutions that were still offering programming online but had not 

been formally approved by GNPEC (approved for on-ground instruction but were temporarily 

permitted to offer programming online due to Covid-19), must have submitted all such programs for 

evaluation via a New Program Application(s) and applicable fee(s).  Please contact your RS with any 

questions. 

Policy 2: Hearing and Review 

Revisions to Policy 2 were approved by commission vote at the November 28, 2022 Commission 

meeting.  Please review the updated policy on the GNPEC website. 
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